

June 1, 2017

Joseph Daisy President College of Micronesia-FSM PO Box 159 Kolonia, Pohnpei 96941

Dear Joseph Daisy:

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the American Association of Community Colleges, I am pleased to notify you of your appointment to the **Commission on Global Education**. Your commission appointment term dates are as follow: **7/1/2017 to 6/30/2020**. We are sure that your insights and leadership will significantly contribute to the Board's decision-making process and its ability to serve the interests of all AACC member institutions.

Your current AACC commission staff liaison is **Wayne Wheeler.** You will receive direct communications from your liaison regarding upcoming meetings. If you are unable or unwilling to serve on the commission, please notify us via email at aacccommissions@aacc.nche.edu no later than July 2, 2017 so that we may update our database to prevent you from receiving additional communications about this assignment.

Please note that due to the tremendous interest that we have received from the field to serve on commissions, beginning June 1, 2017, AACC has reinstituted its policy of requiring that all institutional members whose terms are ending must wait one year before reapplying to serve. This allows other members of the association who have never served on a commission the opportunity to contribute. Following this appointment, if it is a full three-year term, you will be required to wait one year before re-applying for a new commission appointment.

Dedicated leadership is essential to the continued success of community colleges and to our association. We thank you for your interest in and commitment to serving in this very important role.

Sincerely,

Walter G. Bumphus, Ph.B

Matt S. Bunghus

President and CEO